
 

Information Memo 
 
To: Mayor and Council  
 
From: Bill Cridland, GM, Operations 
 
Date: November 29, 2021 
 
Regarding:  Hastings Drive Shoreline Protection  
 

 

Recommendation(s): 

 
THAT the Information Memo regarding Hastings Drive Shoreline Protection private 
contribution be received as information. 
 

Background 

 
In January 2021 Norfolk County received a $20,000 financial contribution from a private 
resident to be utilized for providing additional shoreline protection along Hastings Drive. 
 

Discussion:  

 
Ops staff obtained the appropriate permits and approvals to complete the work in the 
spring and the work was completed in September 2021. Norfolk County supplied the 
concrete rubble, at no cost, for the purposes of this shoreline protection, and the 
financial contribution was utilized to engage contracted services for trucking and the 
placement of the rubble.  
 
Please note that Norfolk County was only permitted to install concrete rubble along 
County owned properties and could not complete any work on privately owned 
properties.  
 

Attachment(s):  

 
N/A 
 

Conclusion: 

 
The work was completed for under the $ 20,000 contribution and Ops staff are in 
discussions with the resident to complete more work in the spring of 2022. 
 
Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns you may have.  


